Breach of Client Code
Background
The Client Code sets out some principles and standards that SPH asks all clients to agree before support services can be offered. Its primary function is to ensure the safety and confidentiality of all clients whilst using our services.

SPH takes any breach of the client’s code of conduct very seriously and breaches will be discussed and appropriate action taken where necessary.  Ultimately, this could lead to SPH suspending its services during an investigation or the permanent withdrawal of services following the outcome of any investigation.

The procedure is designed to establish the facts and to deal consistently with issues raised.
Procedure
The procedure is designed to be straightforward and easily understood, so that matters can be dealt with quickly and fairly.
Should a client be found in breach of the code the following procedure will be followed.
1. A client(s) will be informed by verbal or written communication of the nature of the breach or alleged breach of the code.  SPH staff will seek to resolve the matter informally, if possible.

2. In more serious breaches i.e. bullying, intimidation, discrimibation or where client (or staff) safety/confidentiality is at risk.  SPH may suspend its services whilst its staff carries out an investigation.

3. The suspended party will invited to attend a meeting to discuss the findings with an opportunity to respond.  The suspended party may bring along a representative or friend. A written record will be kept of this meeting, to be agreed by each party.
4. Following the outcome of the meeting SPH will notify the suspended party about their ongoing relationship with the project – 

(i) agree a way forward and put the matter as dealt with or;

(ii) invoke a permanent suspension from the projects services

5. In each case, a right to appeal to the Board of Trustees is available.
